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Winter Newsletter 2014 

Retirement Dinner 
After a busy summer the Directors and Staff finally man-
aged to reorganise the Dinner to mark the retirement of 
Ian Hepburn from his role as Development Manager earli-
er this year.  The Dinner was held at Ballygowan Restau-
rant and attended by most of the Directors, Staff and part-
ners.  We had a lovely meal and Ian was formally thanked 
for all his hard work over the past few years.  Joan Hep-
burn was also thanked for her patience over Ian’s many 
absences on Company business.  Ian has continued to 
work hard on behalf of NWMCWC Ltd since his retirement 
as he was elected onto the Board at the 2014 AGM, and 
continues to oversee many projects while Chris Liddell 
settles in.  

Woodfuel 
We continue to hold good stocks of well-seasoned timber 
to supply as firewood, either cut and split or as poles to 
process yourselves.  It has been necessary to make some 
slight adjustments to our delivery zones and we can only 
offer free delivery to addresses within the Dervaig, Calga-
ry, Torloisk, Achnadrish area.  Deliveries to Tobermory, 
Glengorm, Ulva Ferry, Salen and Gruline will now incur a 
£10.00 delivery charge for a minimum load of 2 cubic me-
tres (cu m).  However, our prices are still very competitive 
at £52.50 per cu m for cut and split logs and £31.50 per cu 
m for poles.  These prices include VAT at 5%.  We also 
supply woodchip, kindling and garden quality bark/chip.  
For prices or information about any of the above items 
please ring Island Woodfuels on 01688 400627 or email 
info@islandwoodfuels.com. 

New Development Manager 
In the 7 weeks I have been here at the time of writing, I 
have been getting to know the woodland, the Charity and 
many of the people involved. The projects I will be focus-
sing on primarily over the next several years are the micro-
hydro scheme on Ardhu Burn, the affordable housing pro-
ject and the woodland burial ground. Once these are com-
plete NWMCWC Ltd will be in a position to focus more re-
sources on providing greater amenity for the community.   
I am confident that NWMCWC Ltd will continue to deliver 
benefits for the community, but if there are any aspects that 
you would like more information on I would like to help. It 
may not be possible to answer every question, but I invite 
you to send any enquiries to chris@nwmullwoodland.co.uk 
along with a brief note of who you are so I can get to know 
you. Alternatively, call in to the Office so that we can chat 
over the issues. I look forward to working with you all.  
Chris Liddell  

Scottish Rural Parliament 
Colin Morrison, Ian Hepburn and Chris Liddell attended the 
first Scottish Rural Parliament (SRP) in Oban between the 
6th and 8th of November. Representatives from communi-
ties across rural Scotland gathered to share experience 
and develop working relationships to increase the say of 
people living in rural areas. The parliament called “for ac-
tion to achieve a more empowered, connected and sus-
tainable rural Scotland” with the first step being for “the 
Scottish Government to commit to a national conversation 
on local democratic renewal”.  As part of the information 
seeking remit of the SRP two groups of delegates spent a 
day on Mull visiting community groups and projects across 
the Island.  Each group visited NWMCWC Ltd at different 
times and Ian Hepburn gave both a presentation about the 
history and progress of our project.  He emphasised how 
important working with other groups and organisations had 
been to successfully achieving the objectives delivered so 
far.  In total nearly 50 people took the opportunity to learn 
more about NWMCWC Ltd and they showed their interest 
with a range of questions at the end of Ian’s presentations.  
It remains to be seen whether the SRP will become a force 
for progress and growth within rural communities, but the 
first one certainly gave the delegates much food for 
thought.  We aim to continue our involvement over the 
coming years to ensure that North West Mull benefits from 
the work of the SRP.  Chris Liddell/Belinda Hale  

Harvesting and Transport 
Harvesting in West Ardhu continues to progress well.  The 
Archaeology Management Group has taped off a few sites 
where there may be remains of buildings that require pro-
tecting and these areas will be hand felled to minimise any 
damage.  The annual audit for NWMCWC’s UK Woodland 
Assurance Standard (UKWAS) certificate took place re-
cently and once again we passed with no major issues.  
The UKWAS accreditation assures purchasers of our tim-
ber that our woodlands are managed in a sustainable and 
environmentally friendly way, and ensures that we get the 
best prices for our saw logs and pulp wood.  

100 Club 
The fourth and final 100 Club Draw of 2014 was made on 
Monday 27th October. The winners were:  1st Prize – Tra-
cy Mayo, 2nd Prize – Tony Proud, 3rd Prize – Jo Austin 
and 4th Prize – Barbara Hartley.  Congratulations to our 
lucky winners.  The first Draw of 2015 will take place at 
the end of January. 
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Excavations at Kildavie, Langamull 
 
Heritage and Archaeological Research Practice carried 
out a two-week excavation at the site of Kildavie in Lan-
gamull woodland in September. The excavations ran as a 
field school for university students and included an inter-
national team from universities in both the UK and Ameri-
ca. Alongside this there were also volunteers from the Mull 
Archaeology Interest Group helping out with the excava-
tions each day. This year’s excavations have been investi-
gating the remains of two buildings within the abandoned 
township, along with some smaller test trenches to investi-
gate the general area.  Little archaeological investigation 
has been carried out on the site previously, but historical 
records suggest that the settlement was inhabited from at 
least the late 1500s before being abandoned sometime 
around the turn of the 19th Century. The aims of the pro-
ject were to find out more general information about the 
site. In particular, the possibility of it dating to an earlier 
period, and to try to determine what the buildings were 
used for, both before, and after the settlement was aban-
doned as a living space. 

Excavations into the two buildings revealed a complex 
nature to the structures at Kildavie, with evidence for 
many phases of repair or re-use. The buildings investigat-
ed both showed evidence of a secondary building being 
added whilst the original buildings were still in use. There 
was also clear evidence in both buildings that the settle-
ment remained in use after the buildings had been aban-
doned as living spaces. There was strong evidence for 
smaller ‘cells’ or dividing walls to be added to the interior 
of the buildings at a later date, and it appears likely at this 
stage that the abandoned buildings were being used to 
pen animals. The excavations outwith the buildings 
showed good evidence of agricultural activity in the area, 
with extensive areas of ploughed land for crops. 

There were a number of interesting finds from this sea-
son’s excavation, including a small bead and a number of 
glass bottle fragments, one of which was embossed with 
the date 1713 and came from Tarbert (see below). Exca-
vations will be continuing in 2015 where it is hoped that 
more questions can be answered about the history of Kil-
davie and the people who once lived there, and there will 
again be the opportunity for local volunteers to get in-
volved in the project. To keep up to date with the excava-
tions and for information on next years work have a look at 
our website at www.harparchaeology.co.uk . 
 
This article and the photographs on this page were kindly 
contributed by Ian Hill of HARP. 

Tarbert 1713, but which Tarbert? 

Overview of excavations at Kildavie 

Team members working at Kildavie 
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